COUNCIL ON CURRICULAR PROGRAMS AND INSTRUCTION

Thursday, 13 April 2017
Horrabin Hall 1 – 3:30 p.m.

M I N U T E S

MEMBERS PRESENT: M. Doh, J. Engel, D. Gravitt, A. Hardeman, A. Hyde (via teleconference), J. Lin, E. Mannion, P. McGinty, K. Myers, A. Valeva, M. Walsh
Ex-officio: N. Parsons, D. Williams

MEMBERS ABSENT: None

GUESTS: Matt Blankenship, Sean Cordes, Katrina Daytner, Todd Lough, Kyle Mayborn, Blair McDonald (via teleconference), Linda Prosise, Chris Ramsey, Karen Sears, Tara Westerhold, Charles Wright

I. Consideration of Minutes

A. 30 March 2017

MINUTES APPROVED AS DISTRIBUTED

II. Announcements 

Chairperson Hardeman related that she conducted a non-binding straw poll of CCPI members via email. She asked members if, with the exception of whether the 15 s.h. of diversity courses in the comprehensive major should be part of the major requirements, there any other items in the rest of the report that they wanted to discuss further or if, without that one item, they would be ready to approve the report. In regards to the 15 s.h. issue, she asked the members if they are 1) in favor of requiring the diversity hours to be part of the requirements for the comprehensive major, 2) not in favor of requiring that they be part of the major requirements so that, for example, they could remain in the Other category, 3) not yet decided on this issue, or 4) prefer to abstain. The majority of respondents did not have any other problems with the report and preferred that the diversity hours remain outside of the hours counted for the GPA for comprehensive majors. Chairperson Hardeman plans to revise the current draft of the report to reflect the will of the Council and bring it back in two weeks for a vote. She stated that she would entertain a motion to move any further discussion of the review to just before the Provost’s Report near the end of the meeting.

Motion: To move Consideration of Draft Report from CCPI Review of Comprehensive Majors and Academic Terms to just before the Provost’s Report on the agenda (Gravitt/Myers)

MOTION APPROVED 9 YES – 1 NO – 0 AB 

III. Old Business 

B.	Curricular Requests from the Provost’s Office

1. Request for New Course

a) UNIV 360, Research Methods for General and Professional Studies, 3 s.h.

This request was tabled by CCPI at the January 26, 2017 meeting. At that time, the proposal was to offer the course under University Libraries, but CCPI had expressed a preference for it being a UNIV course under the oversight of the Provost’s office. They also requested that Library professor Sean Cordes, who proposed the course, obtain letters of support from the departments that offer research methods courses. 

Dr. Gravitt observed that a few departments oppose creating this course because there are a lot of existing research methods courses, but the only two that said they could adapt their courses to offer them online require STATS 171 as prereq, which this proposal does not. She noted that the majority of research methods courses require a statistics component and asked why UNIV 360 does not. Dr. Cordes responded that the only courses that require an outside statistics research methods course (STAT 171) are ATM/HM 477, HS 370, NURS 408, and POLS/SOC 432 while there are a dozen that do not. He added that CCPI at its January meeting asked whether other research methods courses require a statistics prerequisite, so he provided this information in the revised proposal. He noted that only 25 percent of the 16 total courses require the additional stats course.

Dr. Gravitt pointed out that HS 370 and COMM 310/311 expressed objections to the course and offered to make their courses available online to Bachelor of General Studies (BGS) students. Dr. Cordes admitted that the course objectives for the Communication courses match fairly well with UNIV 360. He pointed out, however, that the Communication Chair stated that the part of the proposal that would justify consideration of anther methods course would be that it is specifically intended to be offered only online, which is the intention of UNIV 360. Dr. Cordes stated that HS 370 requires a STAT 171 prereq, which would add 3 s.h. to the course load for BGS students if it were to be offered online. He added that NURS 408 might be a viable substitute and is offered online, but it requires STAT 171 and has a corequisite of another Nursing course. Dr. Gravitt stated that her point is that the arguments against adding a 17th research course do not entirely have merit since there are none existing that meet all of the qualifications needed by BGS students. 

Dr. Cordes pointed out that the Health Sciences and Social Work Chair also expressed misgivings about whether there would be “enough time for the students to obtain IRB approval to begin collecting, organizing, interpreting and analyzing data within one semester.” He stated that IRB protocols are only required for certain kinds of research, and this course will only require a five-point thesis research paper. He explained that students will develop methodologies for gathering data but will not really collect or use the data, so IRB approval will not be required. He added that completing IRB protocols online, as BGS students would have to do, is very difficult.

Dr. Engel asked what is meant in the Student Needs to be Served section by stating that the course is designed to support “the transition to using technology in education.” He stated that if this is a reference to adult education, all content should transition to real life, but if these are beginning students that does not seem to apply. CCPI recommended that this be changed to “designed to support the development of student technology skills in education...”

Dr. Valeva remarked that some objections were related to the amount of material to be covered in one semester. Dr. Cordes replied that the course will only go up to developing methodologies; students will have to interpret data from other studies but will not use SPSS at all. Dr. Valeva stated that in order to do a basic review one still needs a basic understanding of the methodologies. Dr. Cordes explained the course will include discussions of analytical tools and research. Dr. Gravitt asked how Dr. Cordes will discuss doing numerical studies without bringing up the topic of statistics and its role in planning, designing, and evaluation. Dr. Cordes pointed out that there is nothing in the course objectives about using statistics. 

Dr. McGinty thanked Dr. Cordes for responding to CCPI’s request at its earlier meeting to obtain letters from all departments offering research methods courses. He stated that UNIV 360 is fundamentally a research and design course, similar to SOC 323 in terms of teaching students how to design a study, and he recognizes that SPSS will come later. He noted that CCPI did not bring up any of these concerns when the course was originally considered in January.

DR. MCGINTY CALLED THE QUESTION

VOTE TO CLOSE DEBATE APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 1 AB

Changes:
· Change last sentence under Student Needs to be Served to “The course content will be designed to support the development of student technology skills in education…”
· Change abbreviated title of course to RES MTH GEN PRO.

NEW COURSE APPROVED WITH CHANGES 8 YES – 2 NO – 1 AB

IV. New Business

A. Curricular Requests from the Department of Psychology

1. Request for New Course

a) PSY 243, Mind, Brain and Behavior, 3 s.h.

Motion: To approve PSY 243 (Gravitt/Lin)

Dr. McGinty observed that the department will be seeking Gen Ed approval in future, but the course has a prerequisite, which is not allowed for General Education courses, so that may need to be reconsidered at some point.

Changes:
· Change the last course objective from “pose new questions…” to “propose new questions…”
· Add ZOOL 330 to the list of courses with potential overlap in Relationship to Courses in Other Departments.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 10 YES – 0 NO – 1 AB

B. Curricular Requests from the Department of English

1. Request for New Course

a) ENG 176, Writing Seminar, 1-4 s.h., repeatable to 4 s.h.

This request was withdrawn from consideration by the department.

C. Curricular Requests from the School of Engineering

1. Request for New Course

a) ENGR 100, Engineering Study and Seminar, 0 s.h., repeatable with no maximum

Motion: To approve ENGR 100 (Gravitt/Myers)

Chairperson Hardeman asked how students will be evaluated for the S/U graded course. Engineering professor Blair McDonald responded that the primary criteria will be attendance; there will be no examinations. He added that the course is not as much directed study as peer-guided study. Dr. Gravitt asked if attendance is required for some scholarships; Dr. McDonald replied that it is not required for all students, but some scholarships would be assisted by some kind of performance-based study requirements in addition to GPA requirements, while others would be dependent upon students attending this course; in the latter case, students who did not attend would not receive the second semester of their award. 

Chairperson Hardeman pointed out that MUS 100 provides a precedent for this kind of course. She suggested that something be added to the Relationship to Courses in Other Departments explaining, for example, that MUS 100 has a similar component of enforcing students to participate (recital attendance), but it is a very different student population. She added that MUS 100 is also 0 s.h.

Change: Add reference to MUS 100 in Relationship to Courses in Other Departments.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

2. Requests for Changes of Majors

a) Engineering

Motion: To approve Engineering major (Gravitt/Doh)

Ms. Myers remarked that the additional language specifying ways that students can fulfill the core requirements for ENGR 211, 212, and 220 seems to break CCPI’s rule of not having an “or” in the core. Dr. McDonald explained that the substitution is intended to help WIU students who transfer from Pre-Engineering on the Macomb campus to complete their Engineering degree on the Quad Cities campus. He told CCPI that the courses are essentially the same, but if Macomb Pre-Engineering students are to be allowed to move into the four-year program at WIUQC, Engineering must be able to accept the Physics statics and dynamics courses taken in Macomb. He added that since these courses have different and more rigorous prereqs than the ENGR courses, they cannot be cross-listed; students must be sophomores to take statics and dynamics through the Physics Department, but Engineering students take statics during their freshman year. Dr. McDonald stated that Engineering routinely accepts transfer credit from junior colleges for computer science courses, but Macomb students would be penalized by having to wait for the timing of ENGR 220 if the substitution was not available. He added that taking CS courses via teleconference is very difficult because the instructor and lab assistants need to look over students’ shoulders to help with the coding, and asking questions and waiting for response time when coding would be challenging. He stated that Engineering is happy to accept computer science programming classes from schools where the students have had help on their classwork.

Associate Provost Parsons explained that before WIU had an Engineering program, there was a Pre-Engineering program through the Physics Department that sent students to finish their degrees at the University of Illinois, University of Iowa, or Bradley University. She stated that when WIU developed its program, there was an understanding that certain Physics and Engineering courses were sufficiently similar that the only difference was where students were attending the program – in Macomb or the Quad Cities. She explained that this substitution allowed WIU students to remain within the University instead of transferring, and she does not consider it to violate the “or in the core” prohibition. Chairperson Hardeman observed that it seems to be more like a formalization of transfer credit information. Ms. Prosise pointed out that the notation about the substitution specifically advises students to see their advisor.    

Changes: 
· Correct title of ENGR 105 to Engineering Graphics.
· Existing core courses should be 27 s.h.
· Change existing Directed Elective hours to 30
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Change existing total hours to 130 and final hours to 120.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

b) Mechanical Engineering

Motion: To approve Mechanical Engineering major (Gravitt/Doh)

Changes: List out the courses in the Directed Electives and Other sections on p. 2.

Associate Provost Parsons stated that the first students will be graduating with Mechanical Engineering majors this spring.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

D. Curricular Requests from the Department of Economics and Decision Sciences

1. Requests for Changes in Title, Course Number, and Prerequisites

a) ECON 328, American Economic History, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 328
		Prereq: None

Proposed:	ECON 428
	Prereq: ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 328 (Gravitt/Myers)

MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 1 AB

b) ECON 330, Intermediate Microeconomic Theory, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 232
Proposed:	ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 330 (Gravitt/Engel)

Ms. Myers pointed out that the new prerequisite of ECON 381 requires prerequisites of ECON 231 and 232. Economics professor Tara Westerhold told CCPI the department wants students to at least take ECON 232 because it deals with microeconomics, but they do not necessarily have to take ECON 381 if they prefer to take MATH 137. She added that students do not have to have ECON 231, Principles of Macroeconomics, to succeed in this course.

Dr. Hyde asked what the “problem solving course” is that is referred to in the Rationale section. Dr. Westerhold responded that it is ECON 381. She explained that students in the B.A. program who are not required to take MATH 137 need the proper background in analytical and Excel skills to succeed in ECON 330.

Change: In Rationale, specify that “Adding the problem solving course MATH 137 or ECON 381 to the prerequisites ensures that all students are better prepared for this class.”

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

c) ECON 331, Intermediate Macroeconomics, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 231
Proposed:	ECON 231, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 331 (Gravitt/Walsh)

Change: In Rationale, specify that “Adding the problem solving course MATH 137 or ECON 381 to the pre-requisites ensures that all students are better prepared for this class.”

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

d) ECON 420, Economic Development, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 232
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 420 (Doh/Gravitt)

MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

e) ECON 425, Money Markets, Capital Markets, and Monetary Theory, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 231
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 425 (Gravitt/Walsh)

MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

f) ECON 432, Public Finance, 3 s.h.
Current:	Public Finance
		Prereq: ECON 330 or 331

Proposed:	Public Expenditures and Taxation
	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 432 (Gravitt/Walsh)

MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB
			
g) ECON 440, Labor Theory, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 232 or consent of the instructor
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 440, 445, 465, 470, and 471 (Gravitt/Walsh)

h) ECON 445, Game Theory and Economic Behavior, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 232 and MATH 137 or ECON 381; or permission of the instructor
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

i) ECON 465, Economics of Energy, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 231 or 232, or consent of the instructor
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

j) ECON 470, International Trade, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 232
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

k) ECON 471, International Monetary Economics, 3 s.h.
Current:	ECON 231 or permission of instructor
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

ECON 440, 445, 465, 470, AND 471 APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

l) ECON 487, Econometrics, 3 s.h.
Current:	DS 303, ECON 232, and either MATH 137 or ECON 381; or permission of instructor
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, DS 303, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 487 (Gravitt/Walsh)

Ms. Myers pointed out that DS 303 requires a STAT 171 prereq. Dr. Westerhold explained that every Economics student takes STAT 171 as part of their major, and the only change to the course is to add the ECON 231 prereq, which was inadvertently omitted when the course was created.

MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

m) ECON 496, Seminar in Economics, 1-3 s.h., repeatable for different topics to 9 s.h.
Current:	ECON 231 and ECON 232, or consent of instructor
Proposed:	ECON 231, ECON 232, MATH 137 or ECON 381; or consent of the instructor

Motion: To approve ECON 496 (Myers/Gravitt)

MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

2. Requests for Changes of Majors

a) B.A. in Economics

Motion: To approve B.A. in Economics (Gravitt/Engel)

Dr. Doh asked why the emphases are being deleted. Dr. Westerhold told CCPI that the emphases were added six or seven years ago in an effort to craft a smaller core, but it has become an administrative nightmare for advisors and the Registrar’s office, and the department no longer has the faculty to offer all of the courses. She said that the department has been substituting courses, but this process has begun to make the emphases meaningless, and alumni and corporate partners have said that the emphases are not needed anyway. She said that feedback has shown that more critical thinking skills are needed, so the department has streamlined the degree to provide for more micro, macro, and quantitative electives. She added that students were primarily concentrating in two emphases, and courses from those two are being added to the core. Dr. Westerhold thinks the changes will allow the department to be able to sell the major by talking about career opportunities and the breadth of job availabilities, so the changes should help everybody.

Changes:
· Change proposed total hours to 126. 
· Change line B in the proposed column to 6 s.h. that may count toward both Gen Ed and another category.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

b) B.B. in Economics

Motion: To approve B.B. in Economics (Hardeman/Myers)

Dr. Westerhold explained that the cores of the B.A. and B.B. match, but while the B.A. requires more Gen Ed and a minor, the minor for the B.B. is effectively the Business Core Courses. Dr. Gravitt asked why two different majors are needed. Dr. Westerhold responded that there is about a 50-50 split between students that want a business and industry job after graduation and those that are interested in jobs dealing with international or public policy with a minor in Political Science, for example, or who want to go on to law school. Dr. Westerhold added that the degree is accreditation-driven. 

Chairperson Hardeman observed that some “or” statements in the Business Core Courses, such as BL 230 or 421, seem to be aimed toward students wanting different majors. She stated that Economics appears to have reached a compromise with different areas wanting their own courses, but she wonders how MGT 481 can be considered to be the same as MGT 125 or ECON 170, which are all separated by “or” in the Business Core. College of Business and Technology advisor Chris Ramsey responded that students have to take MGT 481 in order to get the business ethics material required to sit for the CPA exam, so this is offered with those students in mind who otherwise would have to take courses beyond 120 hours. Dr. Westerhold observed that although every student takes the Business Core, not everyone takes the exact same classes. Ms. Prosise stressed that the Business Core has to remain flexible. Chairperson Hardeman stated that she is satisfied with the explanation of why these courses must remain this way. 

Changes:
· Correct misnumbering of headings.
· Bold the specific courses that are required for Gen Ed in the proposed column.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

E. Curricular Requests from the Department of Educational Studies

1. Request for Change of Minor

a) TESOL

Motion: To approve TESOL minor (Lin/Myers)

Changes:
· Spell out that TESOL stands for Teaching English to Speakers of Other Languages.
· Bold EIS 453, which is being added to Directed Electives.
· Specify in proposed Directed Electives that students can choose two of the listed courses.

MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

2. Request for Change of Major

a) Bilingual/Bicultural Education

Motion: To approve Bilingual/Bicultural Education (Lin/Hardeman)

Ms. Walsh asked why LLA 313, Children’s Literature, and EIS 202, Multicultural and Social Foundations of Education, are being deleted from the major. Educational Studies professor Gloria Delany-Barmann responded that LLA 313 is one of a couple of literature courses that teacher ed students have to take, and the state does not require that it be taken. She added that students will take other methods courses needed for English as a Second Language (ESL) teachers. She told CCPI that professors talk a lot about the global context in their classes because they work with English language learners and migrant families, so there is a lot of diversity woven throughout the courses that they teach without having to take EIS 202. 

Dr. Engel observed that the requirement for study abroad has been removed from the ESL track and asked whether it will still being encouraged. Dr. Delany-Barmann clarified that study abroad is not being removed but is being made optional; the department still wants all students in this major to study abroad. Dr. Engel observed that the Rationale for Change states, “We will continue to require study abroad and encourage all students to participate…” Dr. Delany-Barmann explained that students in the bilingual education track can opt out if they can pass the language exam when they are juniors. She added the department wants to leave the requirement in but include some flexibility for students who are not able to study abroad. Dr. Engel asked if students can choose whether they wish to do study abroad or take SSED 495 or if they have to have that approved by their advisor. Dr. Delany-Barmann replied that students decide in conference with their advisor; she encourages students to study abroad, but the student makes the final decision. 

Ms. Myers asked if students can test out of the proficiency exam; Dr. Delany-Barmann replied that they have to take it because it is a state-level requirement. Educational Studies Interim Chair Greg Montalvo explained that the reason the proposal states “opt out” rather than “test out” is because the department wants students to talk to their advisor and make a conscious decision whether to study abroad, and if the catalog says “test out” students will think they can just take a test. He added that they have to pass the test in order to “opt out.”  

Dr. McGinty asked why Gen Ed hours are 46. Dr. Montalvo responded that students are required to take certain courses to meet state requirements. 

MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB 

F. Curricular Requests from the Department of Art

1. Requests for Changes of Majors

Chairperson Hardeman stated that because of the specific approval steps, the Teacher Education option for Art will need to be considered before the other two.

Motion: To reorder to consider the Art - Teacher Education option first (Walsh/Gravitt)

MOTION TO REORDER APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 1 AB

c)	B.A. in Art (Teacher Education Option) (Reordered)

	Motion: To approve B.A. in Art -Teacher Education (Gravitt/Walsh)

Art professor Kat Myers explained that courses had to be added to make the Teacher Education option fit into the B.F.A. She explained that the B.A. had to be changed to remove the Teacher Education option and add it to the B.F.A. Associate Provost Parsons asked if Teacher Education options are usually found in the B.A. or B.F.A. at other institutions; Ms. Myers responded they are usually included in the B.F.A., which was recommended by Art’s accrediting agency. 

	MOTION APPROVED 10 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

a) B.A. in Art

Motion: To approve B.A. in Art (Gravitt/Hardeman)

Change: Remove “Already applied to Teacher Ed.” from the proposed Special Courses section.

	MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE 10 YES – 0 NO – 1 AB

b) B.F.A. in Art

Motion: To approve B.A. in Art (Teacher Education) (Lin/Gravitt)

	MOTION APPROVED 11 YES – 0 NO – 0 AB

G. Curricular Requests from the School of Law Enforcement and Justice Administration

1. Request for New Course

a) LEJA 498, Senior Comprehensive Exam, 0 s.h.

Motion: To approve LEJA 498 (Walsh/Hardeman)

Chairperson Hardeman admitted she is a little uncomfortable with a course created for the purpose of providing data to the department. She asked what the benefit will be for LEJA students. LEJA professor Todd Lough responded that LEJA 498 will be the only course the school uses for assessment; it will allow instructors to determine how well they are teaching their students – the students’ understanding of criminal justice and law and the organizational structure of the criminal justice system. Dr. Lough said he gave a version of this test in his Senior Seminar course, but he has to count it as a portion of their grade for the class, and he is the only LEJA professor who administers it currently so it provides only a small snapshot of the school’s many students. He added that LEJA students must have GPAs above a certain level in order to do an internship the following semester, and the test could bring their grades down when the information on it covers things they learned when sophomores. He stated that giving the exam to all seniors will determine how well WIU is preparing students for the jobs ahead of them. Ms. Myers pointed out that the benefit of the course seems to be directed toward the School of Law Enforcement and Justice Administration rather than for the student. Dr. Lough asserted the benefit is for both since LEJA graduates will have to take both oral and written exams to become law enforcement officers. CCPI asked that this statement be included in the Student Needs to be Served section. Dr. Gravitt asked if there will be a study guide for the exam; Dr. Lough replied there probably will not.

Dr. Lin remarked that ECON 497 is very similar, but her department ties in advising on career preparation and resources so that there is a student benefit to taking the class. She would like to see more benefit for the students. Dr. Engel asked if students have access to their scores after taking the test; Dr. Lough replied that the school could make that available. 

Chairperson Hardeman asked what determines if a student gets an S or a U for the course. Dr. Lough stated that LEJA has not talked about a cut-off that would require students to retake the test. He added that students that did not appear for the test could not graduate until they take it.

Change: Add language to Student Needs to be Served regarding student preparation for future testing in their careers.

	MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGE 10 YES – 0 NO – 1 AB

2. Request for Change of Major

a) Law Enforcement and Justice Administration

Motion: To approve LEJA major (Gravitt/Walsh)

Ms. Prosise pointed out that the request to reduce the LEJA 490 internship from 12 s.h. to 9 s.h. has not yet been seen by CCPI. Dr. Lough stated that program evaluations as well as input from the dean and Provost’s office recommended reducing the hours; LEJA 490 would still be a full-time internship, and students would get an additional three hours of electives. Since the change of major cannot go forward until the LEJA 490 paperwork is received and approved, CCPI recommended that this change be removed from the request and that the major be sent forward to Faculty Senate with just the addition of LEJA 498. The reduction in hours for LEJA 490 can be seen at the last CCPI meeting and will not have to go forward to Faculty Senate in order to be implemented if approved by CCPI.

Changes: 
· Remove LEJA 490 change from 12 s.h. to 9 s.h.
· Change 4. Open Electives heading to 4. Minor, change the hours for both columns to 16-24, and have the existing box state “Any approved minor.”
· Change 5. Other heading to 5. Open Electives and change the hours to 5-13 existing and 8-16 proposed.
· Change total proposed and existing hours to 123.
· Change references to LEJA 498 in Rationale for Change and Summary sections from “option course” to “core course.”
· Remove language addressing the change in LEJA 490, which is being removed.

	MOTION APPROVED WITH CHANGES 10 YES – 0 NO – 1 AB

A.	Consideration of Draft Report from CCPI Review of Comprehensive Majors and Academic Terms (Reordered)

	Chairperson Hardeman asked if it is a problem if a comprehensive major exceeds the 66 hour limit due to the requirements of accreditation. Associate Provost Parsons stated that when the range was originally proposed, departments had to justify if they went over 66 hours. 

	Chairperson Hardeman stated that she will realign the 15 s.h. portion of the report and send it out to CCPI members. At the last regularly scheduled meeting the Council will discuss the revisions and, if they are approved, they can then go on to Faculty Senate.

V.	Provost’s Report – None 

Motion: To adjourn (Gravitt)

The Council adjourned at 5:25 p.m.  

				Patrick McGinty, CCPI Secretary

				Annette Hamm, Faculty Senate Office Manager and Recording Secretary
12

